Immanuel Lutheran School Home of the Eagles



417 High Ave. P.O. Box 448 Gaylord, MN 55334 507-237-2804

The school day begins at 8:25am and ends at 3:25pm

Lunch Menu: November 19-23, 2018

Monday- Meat loaf, baked potatoes, corn, peach sauce, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

Tuesday- Chicken Fajitas, refried beans,

broccoli, apple crisp, plain bread, milk

***C**[©] [©] KIE DAY

Wednesday- NO SCHOOL Thursday- HAPPY THANKSGIVING! Friday- NO SCHOOL

ILS Calendar

November 20- BUTTER BRAID DELIVERY (Pick up after 2pm)

November 21-23 - NO SCHOOL - K-8

November 22-23 - SHINING STARS CLOSED!

November 27- Picture retake day

Chapel

And God said, "I love you, Anthony! You are my child!"

Chapel is always a special time for us to spend with God. This week, however, was very special in that Anthony Cisneros became God's child through baptism. What a celebration! Becoming God's child through baptism is a BLESSING! Our chapel offering for the military mission program was \$35.00! This made the total raised so far to \$452.45. WOW!

Newsletter

No. 10, November 16,2018 "God is our refuge & strength, a very present help in trouble."

www.ilsgaylord.org Immanuel@ilsgaylord.org

Announcements

- 1. Make sure to pick up your Butter
 Braid orders after 2 pm on Tuesday.
 There is not room in the school freezer
 to store them!
- 2. Picture retake day is November 27. If you need a retake, you will need to return the entire packet of original pictures.
- 3. A reminder that we go out for recess unless the wind chill is below zero. Please have hats, mittens, boots, and snowpants for your children.
- 4. A blessed Thanksgiving to you from the faculty and staff of ILS and SSLC! We are thankful for each of our families and children.

Classroom News

Mrs. Selle's News: PreK 3 & Toddlers:

This week we have been focusing on things we are thankful for along with being kind to others. We read the Bible verse "Give thanks in all circumstances, for this is God's will for you in Jesus Christ." We talked about how it's important that we always give thanks to God for all he does for us. The children made turkeys with their handprint, worked on tracing their names, made patterns using links, gems and pattern cards, It's been a fun week filled with thanks and learning!

Mrs. Bernau's News: PreK-4

What a blessing it is to have a warm home to live in! The children of Israel had a home of a different kind. They traveled through the desert in tents. This week we have learned how God provides all we need. We are blessed with so much. Our Bible words to remember are "Give us this day our daily bread." Matthew 6:11. Some of the different areas worked on this week were patterning and one-to-one correspondence with numbers. We are working on songs accompanied by guitar. We experienced what dirty water looks like when we strain it out. What a blessing we have with clean water! Our class had the pleasure of having another mystery reader this week. A friend of mine from Courtland came to read to us. If you would like to come and read or a friend of yours would like to read to our class, please contact me at school.

God's blessings on your week, Mrs. Bernau

Mrs. Heine's News - Kindergarten

The kindergarten children learned about our veterans and about Veterans Day this week. We enjoyed singing with the older children and we watched our veterans respectfully fold the U.S. flag. Very impressive! We all made a present for each veteran with the words "God bless America" and "God bless you, Veterans." This gave us an opportunity to read and write new words. We're working our way through the alphabet and sounding out many new words along the way. Our handwriting is improving daily, and we're expanding our understanding of vowels and syllables as we review, read, and write words. We have finished our beautiful autumn hallway scene and we are proud of our hard work and "stick-to-itiveness" cooperative group. Each of us has done our part. We invite you to see the results of our sustained effort.

In His service, Mrs. Heine

Miss Goltermann's News: Gr. 1-2

It's hard to believe that we are halfway through November. So much has happened in such a short time: parent-teacher conferences, singing in church, a Veterans Day celebration, a baptism

celebration in chapel, and our daily work at school. Next up, Christmas service preparations will begin. We will learn both songs and speaking parts. In our room we will start a new Bible story book, Bad Times and Good Times. We are also learning more about the first Thanksgiving as we study the Separatists. Second grade has started learning cursive with enthusiasm! Dr. Seuss is teachings us about rhyming words and how those words can help us with our spelling. We even made a turkey in art and will share some fun turkey stories next week. As Thanksgiving approaches, may we pause and give thanks for all of God's blessings not only on one day, but each and every day remember to give thanks. Happy Thanksgiving!

In Christ, Miss Goltermann

Miss Wenninger: Gr. 3-4

The third and fourth graders received many blessings this past week. Monday afternoon consisted of our Veterans Day program where we showed our respect to those who have served our country. If you have served, thank you again for your commitment to our country. Wednesday we celebrated Anthony's baptism into faith during our chapel service. We ask God to bless him as he grows in our Lord. On Wednesday we also headed over to Arlington to hear an author speak about the importance of writing, as well as his new biography on Adam Thielen. Thank you to those of you who donated books from the classroom wish list at the book fair last week. The students were excited and thankful to be able to add them to our library. It was nice seeing you all and sharing your student's growth at conferences last week. Next week, memory will be recited on Tuesday.

In His Strength, Miss Wenninger

Mrs. Scharf's News: Gr. 5-8

Thank you, parents, for coming in last week. It's always nice to touch base personally, though I am always only a phone call or text away! We are wrapping up history and math units with tests before Thanksgiving. Have a blessed Thanksgiving and relaxing time off.

Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Scharf